Dear CUE Students, who are currently staying abroad due to exchange programmes:

This is to inform you that due to the dangerous outbreak of the COVID-19 virus, continuation or interruption of foreign exchange program is considered as the individual decision of the student. Students who decide to continue their exchange programs are asked to follow any instructions and procedures they may encounter at host universities and in host countries. 

Students who decide to return from exchange programs due to the outbreak of the COVID-19 virus and wish to continue their academic progres at CUE, are obliged to:

- inform the host University about their planned return and request for the „Confirmation Letter” document with updated information about the length of their stay (hard copy is not required);

- inform the local sanitary authorities (through the contact person at the host university) about the planned departure from the host country;

- inform your International Programmes Office outgoing exchange coordinator about your decision of return from the program.

According to the CUE Rector communicate from March 9th, 2020 each student and doctoral student who returned from abroad is obliged to contact the Vice Rector of Student Affairs in order to receive a leave permit for 14-days self-quarantine (pro_student@uek.krakow.pl). Request form is available on the USOS platform, as well as on the CUE website.

During the 14-days period after the return the only possibility of contacting CUE is e-mail or phone.
After the return students are obliged to contact their Dean’s Office by e-mail or phone in order to cancel the Learning Agreement and Individual Program Of Studies status. That means your return to your study group at the CUE. Now, till April 14th, 2020 all classes are being switched to e-learning.

The information below apply to interruption of the Erasmus+ scholarship 
Every Erasmus+ scholarship, interrupted due to the outbreak of the COVID-19 virus, is considered by the National Agency as the „force majeure” circumstances, due to the financial agreement regulations which you had signed before you started the scholarship. According to the agreement, students are entitled to keep the amount which is at least proportional to the real length of the scholarship.

To request for the recognition of the interruption of your scholarship as caused by the „force majeure” circumstances, you should:

- inform your International Programmes Office outgoing exchange coordinator about your decision of return from the program and send the confirmation of the real length of your stay;

- submit the draft of the calculation of costs you have born and it is impossible to receive any return for (with copies of documents certifying these costs).

Each case will be treated individually by the National Agency.

The National Agency is not providing any list of countries „entitling” to receive the return. In their decisions, they are basing on communicates of the European Commission and information coming from the Ministry of Higher Education, Sanitary Inspectorate, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and other National Agencies.

